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“We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their continuing “We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their continuing 
culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”

The Spinnaker

The words below are from Luke’s Gospel which were proclaimed at Year 12’s Graduation Mass on Tuesday evening. The 
Parable of the Good Samaritan was chosen to remind Year 12 students of the importance of taking care of all humanity…

“…which of these three, do you think, was a neighbour to the man who fell into the hands of the robbers?”  He said, “The 
one who showed him mercy.” Jesus said to him, “Go and do likewise (Luke 10: 25 - 37).

St Paul		  Pray for us

Retirement and Best Wishes

On Friday, Betty Harris our long time Finance Officer retired after 24 years’ service to the St Paul’s community. Betty has 
carried out her duties with great diligence and supported many families over the years with assistance and inquiries 
related to their accounts. 

As a community we offer our gratitude for her long commitment to St Paul’s and wish her all the best for her retirement. 
Thank you Betty!!!

Mrs Erica Gale has been appointed to the Finance Officer’s position and she will commence at St Paul’s early in Term 4. 

Year 12 Graduation Mass and Celebrations

This week the St Paul’s community celebrated, affirmed and farewelled the Class of 2023.

Monday was the student’s Charity Day when they raised funds for a local charity. This was an enjoyable day for the 
students as they completed their final lessons while dressing up to the theme of ‘Famous Duo’s’.

On Tuesday evening Fr Greg Barker celebrated our
Year 12 Graduation Mass. During his Homily he challenged 
the students to ensure they use their
gifts and talents to the best of their ability. 

During Wednesday, we affirmed the students for their 
academic and extra curriculum achievements throughout 
Year 12. Congratulation to all those students whose hard 
work, commitment and effort was recognised at the 
Academic Ceremony. The major award winners are
outlined below:



Care Group 1

Kennan Bathman 		 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Photography
 			   Video & Digital Imaging
Arlia Coleman		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Studies in Catholic Thought 1 Unit
			   Diligence 
Rosemary Hale		  Academic Excellence - First in Course English Extension 1
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Studies of Religion 2 Unit
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Visual Arts
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Advanced
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course French Beginners
			   Diligence
Abbey Kot 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course English Studies
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Work Studies
Suzanne Micallef 		 Diligence 
Kelly Shea 		  Diligence 
Lachlan Venables 	 Academic Excellence - First in Course Design and Technology

Care Group 2

Ada Budden		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Standard 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Visual Arts
			   Diligence
Ellarna Gayler		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Sport
			   Lifestyle and Recreation 
Holly Kehoe		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Mathematics Standard 2
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course PDHPE
			   Academic Excellence - Equal First in Course Studies in Catholic Thought 1 Unit 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Community and Family Studies
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Standard 
			   Diligence
			   Alternative Learning Pathway Award
Ava Reaney 		  Diligence 
Matilda Thorn 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Community and Family Studies
			   Academic Excellence - Equal First in Course Studies of Religion 1 Unit
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Standard 
			   Diligence 
Luke Williams 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Aboriginal Studies
			   Diligence 
Care Group 3

Benjamin Ashmore 	 Academic Excellence - First in Course Engineering Studies
Olivia Bertram 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course English Extension 2
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course French Beginners
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Advanced
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Extension 1
Mia Elliott 		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Standard 2
			   Alternative Learning Pathway Award
Nyachol Mayek 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Photography
			   Video & Digital Imaging
			   Diligence 
Rebecca McBride 	 Academic Excellence - First in Course Modern History 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Standard 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Standard 2
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Visual Arts
			   Diligence
Joseph Plumridge 	 Diligence 
Bailey Woolfe 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course History Extension



Care Group 4

William Brewster		 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Modern History 
			   Diligence 
Dylan Greenacre 		 Academic Excellence - First in Course Industrial Technology - Timber
			   Diligence 
Lisa-Jean Hall 		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Music 1
Benjamin Middleton 	 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Drama 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Standard 2
Michael Pockran 		 Academic Excellence - First in Course Mathematics Extension 1
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Mathematics Extension 2
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Music 1
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Physics 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Studies of Religion 1 Unit
			   Diligence 
Jessica Stephens 		 Diligence 

Care Group 5

Samara Ferguson 	 Academic Excellence - First in Course English Advanced
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Business Studies
			   Diligence
Sienna Hancock 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Society and Culture 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Biology 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Advanced
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Studies of Religion 1 Unit
			   Diligence
Makenzie Helmers 	 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Standard 2
			   Diligence
Kezia Graham		  Alternative Learning Pathway Award
Charlize Pogson 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Biology 
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Drama 
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Mathematics Advanced
			   Academic Excellence - Equal First in Course Studies of Religion 1 Unit
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Advanced
			   Diligence
Jessica Robinson 		 Academic Excellence - First in Course Legal Studies
			   Diligence 

Care Group 6

Madeline Ferry 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Mathematics Standard 1
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course Sport
 			   Lifestyle and Recreation 
Chloe Gill 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Business Studies
			   Academic Excellence - First in Course English Standard 
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Community and Family Studies
			   Diligence
Logan Hicks 		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Industrial Technology - Timber
			   Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Mathematics Advanced
			   Alternative Learning Pathway Award
Regan Loveday 		  Academic Excellence - Equal First in Course Studies in Catholic Thought 1 Unit
			   Diligence 
Presleigh McGregor	 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course PDHPE
			   Diligence
Brodie Richardson	 Alternative Learning Pathway Award
Grace Rolla 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Marine Studies
Sera Saeaiao 		  Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course English Studies
Bailey Sparkes 		  Diligence 



Year 11 Students

Sutton Bonomini 		 Scholastic Achievement - Top 10% of Course Biology 
Alisha Ingrey 		  Academic Excellence - First in Course Chemistry

Cross Curriculum Excellence		  Rosemary Hale
					     Holly Kehoe
					     Michael Pockran
					     Charlize Pogson

Sportsperson of the Year: 			   Kaleb Smith and Ireland Thomas
Elite Sport Recognition:			   Ellarna Gayler
VET Award: 				    Finn Williams
Mary MacKillop Award: 			   Matilda Thorn 					   
Encouragement Award: 			   William Brewster
Reuben F Scarf Award: 			   Sera Saeaiao 
ADF STEM Award: 			   Michael Pockran
Ampol All Rounder Award: 		  Holly Kehoe 
ADF Leadership Award: 			   Reagan Loveday

Vice Chancellors Assessment Dux award: 	 Charlize Pogson

Wednesday concluded with Year 12’s Final Assembly where the whole school community came together to celebrate 13 
years of schooling and wish them all the best for the future. All students, staff, parents, carers and family members in 
attendance formed a guard of honour for the traditional clap out.

On behalf of the school community, I would like to offer my thanks to Mrs Brownlee as Year 12 LoWE for her guidance 
and care of the students throughout their final year of study as well as for their preparation and organisation of the Year 
12 celebrations.

Thanks also to the parents, carers and family members who were able to attend and be part of the celebrations. I 
also offer my thanks to the many staff who were also involved in the organisation of and preparation for the events 
associated with Year 12’s final week, notably Mrs Pola-Kuras and Mr Doyle for the preparation of the mass, the Support 
Staff for their organisation of the awards and the setting up of the hall, our Hospitality Staff and students for Morning Tea 
on Wednesday, our musicians (staff and students) for their involvement in the mass and our new 2023 School Leaders 
who assisted with the celebrations on both Tuesday and Wednesday.

St Paul’s wishes Year 12 all the best for their HSC exams and for their future in the years ahead.



Mr Nicholas Wickham
Principal

Year 11 Snow Trip

At the end of Week 9, over 50 Year 11 students along 
with Mr Penny, Mr Baker, Mr Melville, Mrs Woolley 
and Miss Gardiner travelled to the snowfields for 
the annual Year 11 Snow Trip. Despite the warmer 
weather in recent weeks, there was sufficient snow 
to enable the students and staff to take on the 
slopes over the three days.

The students are to be affirmed for their behaviour 
and cooperation while away. The Ski Trip is can only 
occur through the generosity of the staff who attend 
and give up time with their family over the weekend. 
Thanks to the staff who attended and to Mr Penny 
for organising the event.

I wish all students and their families a safe and refreshing holiday break in preparation for the final term of 2023.



Charity Day



Charity Day



Year 12 Graduation Ceremony



Year 12 Clapout



Year 11 Ski Trip



Year 9 Food Tech have been completing a unit called Food for Special Occasions, and a large part of that unit 
was cake decorating. They have learn’t how to make and pipe buttercream as well as how to use fondant for 
modelling.

Year 9 Food Tech



Sporting News

Upcoming Sport Events

Upcoming Closing Dates for Sport Nominations

3rd November – CCC U18 Girls Cricket
10th November – CCC U18 Boys Cricket

For information on all individual and team pathway events, please go to https://csnsw.sport/

Mr Brad Melville
Sport’s Coordinator



Recently 21 of our Year 9 and Year 10 students attended a wellbeing art workshop at MAC (Museum of Art and 
Culture), Yapang. The workshop activities were run in collaboration with the Headspace Newcastle Community 
Development Officer, as well as an art therapist, and the activities were informed by the NSW Dept of 
Education and Communities within the Wellbeing Framework for Schools. The students worked with 3 artists 
on three different projects.

Wellbeing Art Workshop



Career Thought of the Week:  

“Striving for success without hard work is like trying to harvest where you haven’t planted”.
David Blye

Careers in Sustainability Engineering

What are Sustainability Engineering Careers?

Sustainability engineers tackle problems like climate change, population growth, and access to clean drinking water. 
Careers in sustainability engineering are about improving or creating things to lower our environmental impact and 
finding more sustainable ways to keep doing the things we’re used to. There are opportunities in water manage-
ment, renewable power, biofuel development, electric vehicle manufacturing and more - it’s a very diverse field, 
and it’s in the top 25 emerging occupations in Australia (NSC, 2021).

What skills and strengths are needed?
Sustainability engineers need solid STEM skills and well-developed enterprise and employability skills such as prob-
lem-solving, communication, time management, curiosity, good use of ICT, and teamwork.

What are the pathways?
To develop the skills above, choose school subjects such as English, Mathematics (advanced if possible), Physics 
and/or Chemistry. And if your school offers them, engineering and environmental science subjects can be useful. 
Once you finish school, you will need further VET or university study to become an engineer.

College Uniform



Volunteering – What are the Benefits for Students?

Volunteering can help you:
Build confidence. 
Gain work experience.
Contribute insights and ideas.
 Enhance and extend good causes. 
Attain references for your resume.
Build industry connections and networks. 
Develop employability and technical skills. 
Act on your values, passions and interests. 
Gain experience for scholarship applications. 
Enjoy new social and cultural experiences.
Improve your physical and mental health. 
Have fun and make a difference!

To learn more about NSVW, click the image opposite and to find local volunteering opportunities, visit the Go 
Volunteer website.

UAC INFORMATION 2023
 
Upcoming deadlines – undergraduate
Schools Recommendation Scheme applications closing – 18 September
Year 12 students who would like to be considered for an early offer through UAC’s Schools Recommendation 
Scheme (SRS) need to submit their UAC application for admission plus their additional SRS application by 
Monday 18 September. There is no fee for the SRS application. The first offers to courses covered by SRS will 
be made on 10 November.

Early bird processing charge deadline – 29 September

For anyone wanting to apply for undergraduate study in 2024, we encourage you to complete and pay for 
your application before midnight on Friday 29 September, when the processing charge increases. Once you’ve 
applied, you can change your preferences as many times as you like, no charge! This deadline is not related to 
early offers – see below.



Early offers to Year 12 students                         
                                                             
While the ATAR is still the main selection tool used by most unis, there are other ways for students to show 
that they’re ready to succeed at tertiary study. This means they may be able to receive an offer to university 
before ATARs are released.

Early offers through UAC

The first UAC offers to Year 12 students will be made to Schools Recommendation Scheme (SRS) applicants on 
10 November. Offers made then are not based on HSC results and ATARs. Instead, they are based on criteria 
like Year 11 results and the school’s rating of the student. In some cases, they will be conditional offers, which 
means that the student still has to meet other criteria, such as achieving a specified minimum ATAR. Applica-
tions for SRS close on Monday 18 September.

Early offers from institutions

In addition to submitting an SRS application, Year 12 students can apply directly to individual institutions for an 
early offer. Each institution has different application and offer dates. Our website has a list of institutions that 
have their own early offer schemes.

Apply for UAC’s Schools Recommendation Scheme

Recommended Reading for all Yr. 12 Students and Parents

‘After the ATAR: Understanding How Gen Z Transition into Further 
Education and Employment’ is designed to provide industries with 
insights into how youth are feeling about life, high school, the ATAR and the transition into further education 
and employment. This paper will align Year13’s findings with industry statistics to paint a vivid picture of youth 
engagement in the transitional landscape. This paper is comprised primarily of data mined from two surveys of 
Australian youth conducted by Year13 in 2017. These surveys were designed to inform communication strate-
gies and to gain a better understanding of how industries could engage with youth more effectively.

Link to the full article is: After ATAR: Understanding How Gen Z Into Further Education and Employment

RSA/RCG Courses 2023
(Responsible Service of Alcohol /Responsible Conduct in Gaming.)

Yr 12 Reminder- Register your interest NOW!
Register before 20th October.

I have booked these courses to run over two days
Mon 13thand Tues 14th November 2023 for Yr12
Students only. Student information was distributed
last week. The courses will bedelivered by the
BARMAX Group. If you missed out on this
information, please check your emails. Registration
links are in the emails.



Careerlinks Employment Links-Reminder

 
I have had a lot of interest this year from students in Yrs. 10,11and 12 
that are regularly checking their emails in relation to junior positions vacant each week. 
This has resulted in many students applying and some gaining casual employment. So, if you are interested 
please check your school email account each Monday for the latest listings. As always please see me if you 
need help with applications or further information.

Teacher Training Scholarships CSO 2023

The Catholic Schools Office, with the support of Federal Government 
funding from the National Partnerships Teacher Quality initiative 
intends to offer up to FIVE (5) Scholarships to current Yr. 12 students in our Catholic schools, who intend to 
commence undergraduate courses in teacher training in 2024. Under the program each student will receive a 
total benefit of up to $7000 over four years. This is an effort to develop a targeting of scholarships recipients 
for potential employment in Catholic schools.

Application forms can be obtained at the Careers Office or check your emails for application details.
Closing date for all completed applications is Friday 28rd September 2023.

Important Dates for Term 3 2023

18th Sept SRS Closing date

29th Sept UAC Closing date

13th 14th Nov RSA RCG

Casual Positions/Employment Links:

These links are available on the SPCCB Careers Website and emailed to students in Years 10/11/12 through 
their school email accounts each Monday. 
Examples are:



Student Laptops 2024

Since 2019, St Paul’s has engaged a supplier to provide a parent portal for easy ordering and payment of 
Student laptop devices. Whilst previously this was only open to Yr 6 and Yr 9 families, we will be taking orders 
from any students at St Paul’s this year for 2024. Next Technologies are a leader in student devices and 
technology for schools with over 30 years of experience. They have worked closely with Diocesan schools since 
2018 in supplying BYOD devices. 

The portal can be found at: Home - St Paul’s 2024 BYOD Purchasing Portal (byodschools.com.au)
Whilst we recognise that many students already have a laptop from Primary school, this remains an additional 
option for families looking to purchase a laptop for student use at St Paul’s Catholic College.
There are significant advantages if you purchase one of these devices for student use.  The chosen devices 
have been selected based upon their designation by HP as an “Education” device – stronger hinges for multiple 
openings each day, rounded corners and stronger edges, “drop” and pressure tested, a “garaged” pen for ease 
of use and avoid losing it, spill and damage resistant keyboards, increased performance over similar retail 
models and standardised USB-C charging . 

•	 3 Year on-site Premier Support 
•	 3 Year Battery Coverage
•	 3 Year (3 claims) Accidental Damage and Protection (with $0 excess) 
•	 Most warranty/repairs are completed in 1-2 days. 

Learning benefits to students include:

•	 Equity for all learners (payment plans are available where necessary)
•	 Consistent hardware and software that can enhance engagement, deepen learning, increase feedback, 		
	 personalise learning, and make the best possible use of classroom time
•	 Minimises classroom disruptions caused by incompatible hardware and software
•	 Allow staff and students to assist with minor troubleshooting
•	 Allow access to business grade devices, warranties, and repairs
•	 Provide volume discounting and reduced costs 
•	 Ability to streamline ICT support and warranty and repair processes

We have selected 2 devices as recommended for student use in 2024. Schools currently using these devices 
have reported excellent student reviews. 

Full processor description for both models is:

a.	 (HP Fortis 11) – Intel N200 1.0ghz-3.7ghz, 6MB Cache, 4 Core / 4 Threads
b.	 (HP ProBook 435) – AMD Ryzen 3 7330U 2.3ghz-4.3ghz, 8MB Cache, 4 Core / 8 Threads

Student Laptops 2024



Mr Mark Newell
Learning Technology Coordinator

For  Year 7/8 (2024) Students 

HP Pro x360 Fortis 11 G10 $1,262.00 (Inc GST) 
Product Code # 50653212 
Intel® N200 Processor (1.00 GHz up to 3.70 GHz) 
11.6” HD (1386 x 768) 250 nits, Touchscreen 
5MP World Facing Camera with Single Microphone 
8GB Onboard Memory 
256 GB PCIe NVMe SSD 
Intel® Wi-Fi 6 AX211 2x2 AX & Bluetooth® 5.3 
Garaged Active Pen 
Windows 11 Home 64 
3 Year Onsite Support + sealed battery 
3 Year Accidental Damage Insurance Edu $0 Excess 

For yr 9 (2024) and older students

HP ProBook 435 x360 G10 $1,531.00 (Inc GST) 
Product Code # 86P80PA 
AMD Ryzen 3 7330U and Integrated Radeon™ Graphics 
13.3” UWVA FHD (1920x1080) Touchscreen, 250 nits 
HD Webcam 
8 GB DDR4-3200 PC4 SO-DIMM memory (1 DIMM) 
256 GB PCIe NVMe SSD 
Realtek Wi-Fi 6E RTL8852CE 802.11a/b/g/n/ax (2x2) and Bluetooth® 5.3 
Active Pen 
Windows 11 Pro 64 
3 Year Onsite Support + sealed battery 
3 Year Accidental Damage Insurance Edu $0 Excess 

Optional laptop sleeves are also offered for both devices – more details to follow
We strongly recommend students use a sleeve with their device to keep it protected. 

 

Devices would then aim to be shipped by (approx.) Dec 13th

Feel free to contact me at school if you have any questions.
Mr Mark Newell (Leader of Digital Innovation & Learning)
mark.newell@mn.catholic.edu.au 



College Uniform

Please see below the updated Uniform pricing from LOWES Glendale as well as the link to the website:

https://www.lowes.com.au/schools-online/st-paul-s-catholic-college-booragul



Community Notices



For all Finance enquiries please use the following email 
address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly payment 
amount, please go to our Website and use the calculator.  
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/
fee-calculator/  (Please take the figure to the next five 
cents)

If you have not already done so, please ensure I have 
copies of relevant updated Health Care / Pension Cards and 
the Application Form.

Excursions Coming Up

Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on the 
excursion notes which are sent home with your child. This 
date is important as excursion costing is calculated on the 
number of students who should be attending that
particular event. Venues and buses have to be paid when 
the booking is first made. Your understanding of this would 
be very much appreciated.

   School Fee 

   1.	 BPay through your own home banking via the    	
	 Internet
   2.	 Eftpos Minimum payment $10
   3.	 Cheque
   4.	 Cash

   Excursion Payments
   1.	 Qkr 

QKR is the way to pay fees, excursions
and Friday Sport

For your convenience, when paying for excursions the new 
Qkr! App is now live for families of our students. Qkr! By 
Mastercard can be downloaded for free from Apple’s app 
store for iPhones, iPad users can download the iPhone app 
or from Google Play fo Android phones. Simply:

Step 1 Download Qkr!
On your Android phone or iPhone. iPad users can download 
iPhone app

Step 2 Register
Select your Country of Residence as ‘Australia’ and follow 
the steps to register

Step 3 Find our school
Our school will appear in ‘Nearby Locations’ if you’re within 
10km’s of the school, or search for our school by name.

Step 4 Register your children
When first accessing our school you will be prompted to 
add a student profile for your child. This allows you to make 
orders and payments for them.
For more information about QKR visit our website

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au

 

	 Opening Hours for Payments to the
	 Finance Office

	 Parents: Payments can be made at
	 Reception between 8.30am and 2.30pm

	 Students:Mornings from 8.30am until 		
	 tutor group bell, all of recess and all 			
	 lunch times

From the Finance Office

Mrs Betty Harris - Finance Officer
finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au



St Paul’s Catholic College

Address:		  Primrose Street, Booragul
Postal:			   PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284
Telephone:		  4958 6711
Email:			   admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au
Web Site:		  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

Switch/Reception
Hours:			   8.15am until 3.30pm

Finance Office
Hours:			   8.30am to 2.30pm
Email:			   finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Canteen
Telephone:		  4946 3115

Clothing Pool		  8.45 - 10.30am Thursday

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

9th October: Term 4 resumes

Contact Us


